Storing Holiday Decorations

Sources:  Linda Adler and Soap and Detergent Association


Many seasonal decorations represent fond memories and often a large financial investment. To maintain your decorations and make it easier to trim your home next season, properly care for and store them. Decorations should be cleaned and organized. You will appreciate these efforts when getting them out again next year. 


Be sure to disconnect any electrical items before cleaning them. Also, replace burned-out bulbs before storing tree lights, window candles and the like.

Carefully wipe clean dusty lights and ornaments. 


Fragile decorations should be well packed and stored properly. Remove hooks and hangers from each ornament. Wrap delicate items in tissue paper; use a paper towel or wrapping paper tube to protect long ornaments; stack the remaining decorations on layers of tissue paper. You can store angel hair and tinsel between the tissue paper to further protect decorations.  


Store them in sturdy cardboard boxes, preferably containers that are fairly shallow but large enough that several boxes will hold them. Label the outside with the contents of each box. 


Ribbons and bows require careful storage from season to season. Store them in a large plastic container or shoe box. You may want to stuff tissue paper in some bow loops. To keep rolls of wrapping paper from being crushed or torn, store them in a long cardboard box, or an extra-long plastic container made especially for this purpose.


If you reuse wreaths, store them in a large plastic bag. Apply a coat of clear acrylic spray to help preserve pine cones and other natural materials.


Designate a dry area away from excessive heat for holiday storage and use the same location every year. To keep moisture out, do not put boxes on the floor. Thoroughly clean the area every year before putting decorations back into storage.


Storing dirty holiday linens will attract insect pests and set stains. Remember to launder washable decorations such as tablecloths, hand towels, placemats and napkins.  Check to be sure that all stains have been removed and the items thoroughly dried before storing.

Putting holiday decorations away gives you an opportunity to "declutter" your home.  You can use the time to reevaluate and reorganize your possessions, rather than simply putting things back in their usual places.


Begin by doing a room-by-room analysis, starting with surface items and then moving into drawers and closets. Eliminate things that do not pass the "use it" or "love it" test.   Grouping together things you decide to keep will make it easier to decide where to store them.   Keep accessibility and safety in mind when reorganizing; store items near their point of use; do not put things dangerously out of reach or overstuff drawers. 


When you have finished reorganizing, follow the "one-in, one-out" rule, meaning nothing new comes in unless something old goes out, to keep your home uncluttered.  Also, make it a habit to put things away as they are used.


Contact the (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service for more information.


Educational programs of the University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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